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PQ 5080/23 
 
15th February 2023 
 
Deputy David Cullinane, T. D. 
(via HSE PQ/REPDR system) 
 
Re.: To ask the Minister for Health the awards made following a tender process to management 
consultancy firms, by firm, by the Mercy University Hospital, in each of the years 2013 to 2022, 
inclusive, in tabular form; the purpose and a brief description of the awards; the value of the awards 
and the total amounts paid; the timeline or timeframe of the contracts; and the desired or completed 
output. 
 
 
Dear Deputy Cullinane, 
 
I refer to your recent PQ in respect of the above.  MUH made one award following a tender process to 
a management consultancy firm between 2013 to 2022.  Please see the table below for details: 
 

Year 2022 

Name Deloitte Ireland LLP 

Purpose Organisational Change Management & Transformation 

Brief Description Provision of a review of the current and potential future state of clinical 
leadership & governance structures at MUH 

Value €34,600 excl. VAT 

Total Amount 
Paid 

€0 to date 

Timeline 6 weeks with option to rollover for 2 x 2 weeks 

Desired or 
completed output 

Report documenting the review of the current & potential future state of 
clinical leadership & governance structures at MUH 

 
I trust this answers your query and please do not hesitate to contact the Office of the Interim CEO 
should you have any further queries. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

p.p. Majella O’Connor 
________________ 
Maurice Spillane 
Interim CEO 
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